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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
As we look forward to the season of  giving and gratitude that is before us, I’m 
excited to invite you all to our annual Stewardship Sunday on All Saints Day – 
this Sunday, a special day set aside to reflect on the gifts God has given us and to 
renew our commitment to walk in love, just as Christ loves us.  
 
This year’s theme is inspired by Paul’s words in Ephesians 5:2: “Walk in love, as 
Christ loved us and gave himself  up for us, a fragrant offering and sacrifice to 

God.” You probably recognize that as it is part of  the offertory sentence we use here at St. Luke’s. 
For these words remind us that every act of  giving, every moment of  kindness, and every step we 
take together in faith is a fragrant offering pleasing to God. 
 
Stewardship Sunday is a day to celebrate all that God has done in our lives, not only as individuals 
but as a community. As we gather, we’ll take time to reflect on the ways God is calling us to walk in 
love through the ministry of  this church, offer our pledge cards, and celebrate Eucharist together. 
For we are, after all, a church family that celebrates God’s richness, life, and each other… one that 
tends to the lonely, and welcomes everyone with arms wide open. Be assured that your gifts—of  
time, talent, and treasure—make all of  this possible and keep us growing and walking together in 
faith. 
 
After our service, we’ll continue the celebration with a delicious lunch in the Metcalf  Hall, a chance 
to share in fellowship, laughter, and conversation. Whether you’re new to St. Luke’s or have been a 
part of  this family for years, I encourage you to stay and enjoy this time together. Stewardship is as 
much about relationships as it is about resources; in fact, it’s through our shared relationships that 
we see God’s love most clearly. 
 
So, mark your calendars, remember to set your clocks back, bring your families, and join us on this 
special Sunday. Let’s walk in love, step by step, grateful for each other and for the journey we share. 
I look forward to seeing each of  you as we celebrate our shared blessings and consider how God is 
calling us to steward those blessings with joy and faith. 
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With love and gratitude, 
 
Nick+ 
 
 
 
 

  Theologians Corner: 
  

Allhallowtide 
 

As we approach the end of  October, we enter a 
deeply significant time in the church calendar known 
as Allhallowtide, a season dedicated to remembrance, 
reflection, and gratitude for the lives of  those who 
have gone before us in faith. This season encompasses 
three days: All Hallows’ Eve on October 31, All 
Saints’ Day on November 1, and All Souls’ Day on 
November 2. Each day has its own unique meaning 
and traditions, inviting us to honor the communion of  
saints and deepen our connection with the wider 
family of  God. 
 
Most of  us are familiar with Halloween, or All 
Hallows’ Eve, as it is commonly celebrated today. 
However, its roots run far deeper than costumes and 
candy. Historically, the evening before All Saints' Day 
was a time for Christians to prepare spiritually by 
recalling the power of  God’s light over darkness. It 
was a night of  vigil, prayer, and reflection, particularly 
in honoring the saints who shone as beacons of  faith 

throughout history. Early traditions included lighting candles, ringing bells to remember the dead, 
and engaging in prayer for the faithful departed. 
 
As the world around us celebrates Halloween with secular festivities, we might take a moment to 
pause and remember that we, too, are part of  the same communion of  saints. One simple practice 
to honor All Hallows’ Eve is to light a candle in memory of  those we love who have passed and say 
a prayer of  thanksgiving for their lives. Some families find meaning in carving a cross or other 
Christian symbols into pumpkins as a reminder that Christ’s light always prevails. 
 
The next day, November 1, marks All Saints’ Day, a principal feast day in our church. This day is set 
aside to honor all saints, known and unknown, who have lived lives of  exceptional faith, courage, 
and love for God. Saints are examples of  holiness who inspire us to pursue our faith journey with 
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dedication and humility. Many of  them endured great hardships, and through their lives, we see the 
power of  God’s grace to transform and strengthen. 
 
The Episcopal Church traditionally celebrates All Saints’ Day with a special Eucharist, during which 
we remember these heroes of  the faith, asking for their intercession and seeking to follow their 
example. Some parishes also display icons or portraits of  saints, providing a visual reminder of  the 
“great cloud of  witnesses” who encourage us in our walk with Christ (Hebrews 12:1). It is also 
common to renew our baptismal vows on this day, affirming our commitment to live as disciples of  
Christ, as did the saints before us. 
 
On All Souls’ Day, the focus shifts from the canonized saints to all who have departed from this 
life, particularly those who may not have been recognized officially as saints but who are beloved 
members of  our families and communities. This day is sometimes called the Commemoration of  
All Faithful Departed, a day to remember those we have lost, lift them up in prayer, and thank God 
for the lives they lived. 
 
All Souls’ Day provides us with an opportunity to express our love for those who have gone before 
us and affirm our hope in the resurrection. Many churches observe this day with a requiem mass or 
prayer service such as St. John’s in Tulsa. Some congregations invite parishioners to write down the 
names of  their departed loved ones and place them on the altar, lifting them in prayer together as a 
community. Lighting a candle at home and saying a prayer for departed loved ones is another 
meaningful way to honor this day. 
 
Together, these three days invite us to reflect on the full communion of  saints—those who lived 
extraordinary lives of  faith and those closer to home who quietly inspired us by their love and 
dedication. During Allhallowtide, we honor our place in a vast family, stretching across time and 
space, united in Christ’s love. 

  
 
We are only about $500 away from our pie goal!  Lets sprint to the finish line!  Can you help? 
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CONCERN NEEDS 

 

Concern's current needs are canned green beans, tuna and chicken; 
and homeless - single serve canned proteins, reusable vinyl or canvas 
bags and toothpaste.  

 
 

Prayer List 
   

  Liz Green, Michelle Sheffield, Catherine Sheffield,  Ben Baker, Steve McCraw, 
Josh Harris, David Swindell, Norma Perrier, Connie Finch,  Tony Clapper, Terry Grogan, Tyler 
Roberson, Jerry Nezam, Miriam Petrovich, Lynette Beebe,  Joe Norton, Jack Smith, Danny 
Clem, David McAtee, Shawn, Stephanie Gallegos, Pat Sare, Jim Carroll, Steve Linn,  Chuck 
McCarty,  Bob Baughman, Jean Mason, Estelle Sams, Ron Adams, Adam Thomas, Bob Lambert, 
Carla Curry, Jack Bridendolph, Tom Oakes, Bill Pendley, Mary Wallace, Connie Freebern, 
Lynda Stephens, Jim Perrier,  Marcie Zervas, Margaret Holden, Don McCoy, Jean McCoy, and 
Audrey Harris 
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On August 7th the Bartlesville Public Schools Foundation hosted the (2024-2025) State of the Schools Luncheon in the Bartlesville High 

School Commons. BPS Child Nutrition catered the luncheon, providing attendees with several delicious lunch options to choose from this 

year. If this is what is offered to our kids on a daily basis, I might just head over to the high school for lunch more often! Both Blair Ellis 

and Chuck McCauley presented timely and pertinent information regarding everything from instructional philosophy and policy to 

construction timetables for some of our elementary schools. As was the case last year, I find that every time I leave this event I feel as 

though I am well-informed and that Bartlesville Public Schools has some tremendous leadership in place as well as dedicated servant 

leaders who want nothing but the best for our city’s children.  

 

The sheer amount of information that is presented at the State of the Schools luncheon will not leave one wanting. I assure you that enough 

information is presented in under and hour that it is just shy of what some might consider something akin to being soaked by a fire hose. 

Nevertheless, Superintendent McCauley did something I appreciated this year by directly focusing some time at the beginning of the event 

to address the elephant in the room; namely State Superintendent Ryan Walters’ mandate for specific curriculum that requires schools to 

incorporate the Bible into classroom lessons. I hadn’t expected that, but remained interested in hearing about the position that the district 

was taking. McCauley’s response was that BPS will continue to abide by a policy our local school board had adopted in 2008, entitled 

“Religion in Schools.” 

 

Superintendent McCauley was also upfront about the shortage of teachers some districts are experiencing across the State. He reported that 

in Tulsa Public Schools alone, there are currently one hundred and thirty vacancies. To proactively engage that trend, BPS holds job fairs 

each semester that seek qualified teachers who are looking for employment in one of the most highly respected school districts in the State. 

 

I so appreciate the many ways our educators continue to go above and beyond the call of duty and do so much with so little. It’s not lost on 

me that as a denomination, we may look past the fact that to be a practicing Episcopalian one needs to be highly literate and so, behind each 

liturgy, behind each lesson, behind each prayer there has been a teacher that has helped us to understand the building blocks that make up 

the vocabulary of our faith. And as committed as they remain, we shall remain committed to them also by praying for them during the daily 

office here at St. Lukes. If you pray the office at home, below is a portion of what we pray at evening prayer when it comes time for 

authorized intercessions and thanksgivings. 

We pray for our educators Lord, for all those who teach and care for our children and for their families.  

 

We pray especially for Chuck McCauley and for all those who work at: 

 

Monday:      Bartlesville High School               Michael Harp 

 

Tuesday:      Central Middle School        Dr. Matt Hancock 

          Madison Middle School        Joey Eidson 

 

Wednesday: Jane Phillips Elementary              Kevin Brown 

          Ranch Heights Elementary             Chand Meyers 

 

Thursday:    Richard Kane Elementary           Tammie Krause 

          Wayside Elementary                   Eliot Smith 

 

Friday:         Woodrow Wilson Elementary            Staci Bankston 

           Hoover Elementary            Tiffany Holmes 

 

 

I encourage you to listen to Superintendent McCauley’s presentation – not just for your own awareness but also because he references a 

book that will be studied district wide this year. That book is entitled, “The Anxious Generation: How the Great Rewiring of Childhood is 

Causing and Epidemic of Mental Illness” by Jonathan Haidt. As parents who are seeing that “rewiring” firsthand, Teresa and I are already 

listening to the book on Audible. My initial thoughts are that at the very least, this book is shaping up to provide the reader not only context 

but also it strives to offer some vital information about the social milieu of generation alpha. As a church who is intentional about looking 

to the future, I think this book is well worth our time. 
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With the Bishop!   November 10th , after the 
10:30am Confirmation service.  Please bring a 
dish to share and join in a meal with our Bishop 
Poulson Reed and the Confirmands.  
                                                                     

 

 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries, Nov 3rd – Nov 9th, 2024 
 

Birthdays                                   Anniversaries     
 

   Jeff  Birk                       (11/3)               
   Laura Birk                   (11/8) 
   Brian Ferguson           (11/9) 
     
         

  If  your or a loved one’s name doesn’t appear on the list, please 
email or call the office, and we will add your birthday or 
anniversary! 
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  Last chance!       Last chance!       Last chance!       Last chance! 

    The Bookstore will be 
ordering the ‘Rose 
Window’ tee shirts at the 
end of  October.  There 
are 2 different images: 
One with HOPE and 
one with JOY on the 
front of  the shirt.  These 

will be black long sleeve 
tee shirts, sizes S-XXXL 

and will be $40.00. Short sleeve black tees are 
$35.00 Please order through the Bookstore or call Cathy Perrier 918-336-7974.   (the 

image on the right is not the actual shirt- but lets you see the image logo) 

       
 

All Saints’ Day will be celebrated Sunday, Nov 3rd along with 
Pledge Sunday.    If  you have the name of  a loved one you would 
like listed in the Necrology during this service, please contact 
the church office to add their name(s) by tomorrow!    
918-336-1212               stlukesbartlesville@outlook.com 
 
 

  

Game Night with the YD 
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We had a fun YD last week.  A big thanks to the McIvers for providing a tasty dinner before we 
headed on our walk to Sonic.   Charades was the game of  choice.  We played at Sonic (yes, that is 
Father Nick pretending to be a fighter jet on the table) and after some weird looks from other 
customers, we moved the game back to the privacy of  St. Luke's :)  
 

 
The Christmas Wish Tree will be in the narthex starting November 10th. We 
have been asked to provide 40 baby dolls for little girls 1 to 3 years old that are 
in foster homes. There will not be any stars this year, just a sign up sheet by the 
tree. The DHS Christmas party, where the dolls will be distributed, is on 
December 6th so they need to be brought to the church no later than December 
4th. Thanks, as always, to the Good People of St. Luke’s for making this happen 
every year.  

God’s Peace, 
Steve & Cheryl Van Aken  
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November 3rd! 
 
 
 
 
 

                            
                   
                                                   
 

 

     

          
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

          

 

 

 

 

                                           

                                        

 

 

                     

 

 
 
 

           
                                                                          

                                                                                                  
   

St. Luke’s Vestry Members 
 

o Nancy Woods, Sr. Warden – Nancywoods120@gmail.com 

o Jo Baughman – jybokla@aol.com 

o Karole Cozby, Jr Warden – kscozby916@gmail.com 

o Chad Ellis –  w.chadwick.ellis@gmail.com 

o Karen Lewey – kgrammy07@yahoo.com 

o Laura Birk – lpbirk73@gmail.com 

o Mark Peterson- markandmarypeterson@gmail.com 

o Steve Heidorn- sgheidorn@yahoo.com 

o Dolores McCreary –dolomc37@gmail.com 

o Steve Roper- sdroper2006@yahoo.com 

o Erin Roper- 

o Robert Lonski- rjtazski@yahoo.com 

 
 

Bereavement Team 3 
Wendy Hall, Darian Kedy, Kris 
Bonner, Debbie Mueggenborg, 

Mary Jo Peterson 
 

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 
210 East 9th St., Bartlesville, OK 74003 

Office Hours:  9am-4pm, M-F 
Email: StLukesBartlesville@outlook.com 

918-336-1212 
Or contact 

Penny Williams, secretary 918-766-2157   
 
         
 
 
 
 

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church Contacts: 
 
The Reverend Nick Phares, Rector 
269-788-7063; RevPhares@outlook.com 
 
Keeli Droege, Choir Director/Organist 
918-697-8509  keelidroege@gmail.com  
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